


Requiring anyone dialing locally to use the area code will primarily affect land line 
users using wired phones, a relatively small group, and is a simple adjustment to 
make. 
 
Especially in these days of heavy cell phone usage, it’s much easier to use an overlay 
solution, adding new numbers using a second area code for the same area.  Most 
people already have phone numbers saved in their phone contact lists, in both cell 
phones and cordless land lines; updating saved numbers to the full seven digits is a 
minor inconvenience compared to  forcing everyone in an entire region to change 
their phone numbers.
 
The addition of a recorded message stating that the full seven-digit number must be 
called will alert anyone who may have forgotten the need, or has not become aware 
of the change.
 
The best way to adversely affect the least number of people, both individuals and 
businesses, is by allowing everyone to keep the numbers they have.  Please use the 
overlay plan to expand available phone numbers in the greater Louisville area.
 
Sincerely,
 
Ellen Biemer 
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*Cecilia McCabe
North American Numbering Plan Administrator
One Tower Center Blvd.
Suite 800
East Brunswick, NJ  08816

*Florence Weber
North American Numbering Plan Administrator
One Tower Center Blvd.
Suite 800
East Brunswick, NJ  08816

*Logan Telephone Cooperative, Inc. db
Logan Telephone Cooperative, Inc. dba LTC
10725 Bowling Green Road
P. O. Box 97
Auburn, KY  42206

*Linda Hymans
North American Numbering Plan Administrator
One Tower Center Blvd.
Suite 800
East Brunswick, NJ  08816

*Cellco Partnership dba Verizon Wirel
Cellco Partnership dba Verizon Wireless
One Verizon Way, Mailcode VC53S309D
Basking Ridge, NJ  07920




